October 19, 2010

Mr. Chris Millington

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Board File Number EB-2010-099

Dear Board Members:

I am responding to the above application submitted by Midland Power Utility Corporation that appeared in the October 12th printing of the Mirror.

Upon reading the reason behind the request for a utility rate increase I was filled with disbelief and outrage. To quote from the notice – “Midland’s application also includes a request to recover the impact of lost revenues associated with various conservation initiatives.” Hello – is anybody home?

We the public and industry have been inundated for the last few years with messages to conserve electricity. The Energy Board, the Premier, the Energy Minister have all extolled the need to conserve. We don’t have enough, we need to save the environment or there might be shortages if we don’t conserve. We received free energy saving light bulbs to encourage us to conserve. Of course, we paid for them in other ways but the optics suggested that they were free. There have been Earth Days where we were encouraged to turn off our electricity for an hour to help save the planet. Our municipality even encouraged our citizens to participate in the challenge against other municipalities for the bragging rights of conserving the most. If that isn’t enough, we have been saddled with the boondoggle of new meters that will charge us for usage by time of day. As a result the public has been subjected to faulty meters, excessive billing charges and off peak rates that don’t save the consumer money when they follow the guidelines. When we bought our home going on six years ago we changed every light bulb possible to one form of energy saving bulb or another and we currently consume an average of ten kilowatts per day. The public and industry are doing what is required and asked either by choice or force and now this utility company wants to penalize us for saving energy by increasing the rates! Are they that incompetent that they didn’t take into account that the public and industry would respond in a positive manner? They need to give their head a shake. This is a major slap in the face to the whole idea of conservation. The corollary to this situation is that if we don’t conserve, then they won’t have a shortfall and our rates won’t have to be increased. You can’t have it both ways. If we have to conserve – they have to conserve. If we have to do with less, they have to do with less.

I find it totally unconscionable that they should even think of penalizing us for doing what they asked us to do – conserve. I urge the Ontario Energy Board to deny this increase and demand that they exhibit financial conservation that is in line with our energy conservation. The public and industry are not an inexhaustible well from which to draw. Our supply is also limited and so is our patience. 

Yours truly,

Chris Millington

